
This publication is a sub-set of the DANCERgram, which provides Square and Round Dance 
news for the West Coast of Florida AND is the official Newsletter of the West Coast Square & 
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  Concerns 
Sonny Booher is doing wonderful considering what he has been through. He is still at Blake 
Medical Center where he is receiving Physical Therapy and dialysis 3 x week. He is ambulating 
with a walker. He is allowed 1 visitor per day and it has to be the same person all day. You can 
visit in the morning, leave for lunch, and return in the afternoon. One person can’t come in the 
morning and another person come in the afternoon. Visiting hours are from 10 AM to 3 PM and 
he has requested that anyone planning to visit please call ahead in case a family member is 
planning to visit that day. Cards are always welcome. 

Blake Medical Center 
2020  59th Street 
Bradenton, Fl.34209 
Room 262   Phone: (941) 567-1262 
 
Sonny is the dancer that entered the hospital the middle of December with COVID. The above is 
an updated report on his status. 
 
Judy and Dwayne Barnhill had to leave for Tennessee earlier than they planned, as Judy’s 11-
month old granddaughter had cancer surgery.  If you would like to send messages of support, her 
email address is judymassey_rn@yahoo.com. If you would like to send cards, her Tennessee 
address is P. O. Box 4246, Harrogate, Tennessee 37752. 
 
Judy is a cuer who winters in the Port Charlotte area. 
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DANCERgram Magazines 

Planner (weekly) 
Joys, Concerns, & Sympathies (as needed) 
Directory (as needed)  WC Key Contacts  WC Dances  SCCA  Links 
This and That (monthly)  WCA president’s message  Federation 
president’s message  Club News  Reprint of articles  New Articles 

DANCERgram Staff 

Editor:             Penny T. Green 
Webmaster:      Cliff Reiss 

The DANCERgram magazines are written and published by a square and round dancer concerned about preserving 
our dance activity. The magazines include Planner (weekly), This & That (monthly), Joys, Concerns, & Sympathies (as 
needed), and Directory (as needed). All of the magazines are under the DANCERgram banner. In the event of new 
information between publication dates, notification is sent via the Flash.   

The Editor reserves the right to edit any submission to the DANCERgram magazines. Opinions expressed in any 
DANCERgram magazine are not necessarily those of the Editor or the West Coast Square and Round Dancers' 
Association. All new information (since the previous issue) in these magazines is highlighted in yellow.  

Distribution of the DANCERgram magazines is encouraged via forwarding or hard copies. All of the Magazines, as 
well as additional content, can be found at www.dancergram.com.  

If you would like to receive the DANCERgram Magazines via email or you would like to submit information to any of 
the magazines, please contact the Editor at sqdncfan@gmail.com or 863-224-3393. 

 

SYMPATHIES 
Dave Muller’s mother, Joyce Muller, passed this morning at her home in Lake Wales. She has 
been in hospice care for a short time. Funeral arrangements haven’t finalized at this time. 
Sympathies and condolences may be addressed to David at davecaller@gmail.com or cards may 
be sent to 4488 Strathmore Drive, Lake Wales, Florida 33859. Dave is a caller in the Polk County 
area. 

 


